PLEASE CIRCLE ONE: BOARD SPECIAL ANNUAL OTHER;

Agenda

Police

Counselor Comments

Municipal Court Judge

Committee Reports



DATE: 3-13-18

TIME: 10:00

Saradise Osland

#### TOPIC/ISSUE

### SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION AND/OR ACTION TAKEN

10:00 Chairman Cory Poole called the meeting to order, 23present, introductions were made.

Minutes Modification to the January minutes to include comments

Modification to the January minutes to include comments about a sound wall along Cordon Road across from the Amazon facility. A motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the January minutes as written with that modification. Motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the February minutes as written.

Motion was made, seconded and passed to amend the January agenda to remove the Mill Creek Development item and add Melissa Parker who is running for the position of Municipal Court Judge. Motion was made, seconded and passed to add a discussion regarding a sound wall bordering Cordon Road in the Marcie Gardens area.

Officer Owings reported on transit camps; RV's; Wiltse's towing of illegal RV's and their disposal; all parks are now open from sunrise to sunset; there is an 8 hour visitation window at Cascades Gateway Park. Ron Sterba called for a round of applause for the police rapid response to some interlopers in the Center Street area.

Brad Nanke – city council okayed alcohol at sanctioned events as long as it was monitored; Friday at 10 AM there will be a bulldozer starting the take-down at the site of the new police station; budget season is coming up; Mill Creel Industrial Park area sound wall and seniors don't like night meetings.

Tom Andersen reported seniors or anyone can watch city council meetings on CCTV; they have a streamlined budget process; Costco zoning; homeless issue downtown; and he is running unopposed for a new term.

Melissa Parker introduced herself and gave her reasons for running for this office.

Jane Aiken gave a summary of her accomplishments while in office and her reasons for running for re-election.

Transit – 18months before improvements to the schedule can be implemented that would include late night service, holiday service, and Saturday and Sunday service. Cherriots has a new logo and signs are being changed to note it. They are working on the south Salem transit center. The legislative session deemed that starting in January transit directors would be appointed rather than elected.

PLEASE CIRCLE ONE: BOARD GENERAL SPECIAL ANNUAL OTHER:

3-13-18

10100

Garadise Island

# TOPIC/ISSUE

## SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION AND/OR ACTION TAKEN

Arport—for operations in February, business 544, overflights 120, fun flights 2196, for a total of 2860. Busiest day was 229. Corban University - Motion was made, seconded and passed to approve the letter from Eugene Edwards regarding the need for bus service to Corban. See attached letter.

Old Business

Three people have told Ron Sterba of people moving out of homes on streets parallel to Cordon Road because of the noise of traffic. It was suggested that the speed limit from Gaffin Road to Aumsville Highway be reduced from 55 to 35 to cut down on the noise. Ron will keep working on it.

**New Business** 

Ron Sterba gave out information regarding the missing link, the bike and pedestrian path from South Salem to Cascades Gateway Park. It was agreed that there was no safe way to get from South Salem to Lancaster Drive.

Clyde Thomas guided us to "Community Connections" that tells what is going on in Salem.

Adjourned:

11:40.

Respectfully submitted,

Sichter

Pat Richter, Secretary



### Dedicating Heart and Mind to God

3/13/2018

Southeast Mill Creek Neighborhood Association,

Corban University has nearly 1,000 undergraduate students. Corban students actively engage in the Salem Keizer neighborhoods. These students serve in the community, shop at local businesses, attend churches, and are employees at regional companies.

However, several undergraduate students, many of which are international students, do not have adequate means of transportation.

Corban University would like to propose the re-installation of the bus stop located at 5000 Deer Park Drive SE. This bus stop will allow students better access to community opportunities within Salem while benefiting non-students given the continued development of the Mill Creek Corporate Center, adjacent to Corban.

Please consider those associated with Corban University as well as the community of Salem by supporting this proposal to re-install the bus stop.

Thank you,

Eugene Edwards
Associate Dean of Spiritual Formation
Corban University
<a href="mailto:eedwards@corban.edu">eedwards@corban.edu</a> 503-375-7085